Selectmen's Meeting October 4, 1976

All three Selectmen present, Edward C. Clarke, presiding

The Selectmen approved a sign permit for Mr. Giamette of River Road, he will be operating a Tavern called the Hawthorne Tavern.

The Selectmen collected some resident taxes since the Tax Collector has resigned.

The Selectmen met with the Town Barn Committee and the presented some ideas for Town Barn locations. They will investigate further for the availability of sand and gravel at these sites and get back to the Selectmen.

Sue Craig called Richard Schacht at his home in answer to Kay Hickey's questions. The reason she was talking to Mrs Jordan was about a stench problem and in conversation the other came up. But the stench was primarily what she was talking about.

The Selectmen discussed the results of their meeting with Norman Grandon of the State Highway Department this morning. This was about the status of Town Roads and to bring the Town records up to date, as to whether the roads are Class V, VI, or closed.

The Selectmen instructed the secretary to place an ad in the Peterborough Transcript for the position of tax collector. The requirements will be available at the Town Hall, they will be: 1. Resident of Antrim

- 2. Office will be located and operated from the Town Hall
- 3. Bookeeping background desirable, typing necessary
- 4. Must be able to be bonded